
(In the Senate) 

President: 

(formation in Senate) 

(In the House) 

Speaker: 

JOINT ASSEMBLY IN THE HOUSE 
to hear the 

Message from 
Governor Vic Atiy~h 

Monday January 18, 1982 

"The Desk Staff and members of the Senate will 
assemble in the center ais l e and be assisted by the 
Sergeant at Arms to form a column of twos with the 
Senate Staff leadinq and followed by the Senators 
-- the President last." 

Order for column is: 

1. Sgt. at Arms and Secretary of the Senate 

2. Desk Clerks 

3. Senators -- the President last 

Sgt. at Arms and Secretary of the Senate lead the 
group in the procession to the House. Column halts 
as it arrives at the center entrance of the House. 
The center doors may or may not be open. If not 
open, Senate Sgt. at Arms raps on the door. After 
door is opened, or.if open, Sgt. at Arms advances 
and annouces to House Sgt. at Arms that the Senate 
has arrived. 

House Sgt. at Arms will be at the center doors. He 
greets the Senate and addresses the Speaker: 

"I have the honor to announce that the Senate has 
arrived." 

"The Sergeant at Arms will admit the members of the 
Senate and staff." 

House Sgt. at Arms stands by the center doors and 
the Secretary of the Senate, Senat~ Sgt. at Arms 
and Senators walk down the center aisle in a column 



Speaker: 

Speaker: 

President: 

of twos, halting at the half-way point. They turn 
to face each other, providing a passage-way between 
the column of twos. (President is at the end of the 
line. Desk personnel follows President.) 

"The Sergeant at Arms of the House will escort the 
President of the Senate to the Rostrum." 

Note: President is escorted to the steps of the 
Rostrum. The column remains in place while the 
President is being escorted to the Rostrum. 

Greets the President, tenders the gavel. The 
President then presides. 

"The Sergeant at Arms of the Senate will seat the 
Senate members." 

Senate Sgt. at Arms proceeds to Rostrum, faces the 
Senators and directs them left and right as the 
Senate members, starting with the pair at the end 
of the line, proceed down the center aisle filing 
off by two's with the right column turning right 
and the left column turning left. (Chairs are to be 
provided for Senators in front of the first row of 
House members' desks.) 

Senate Secretary takes a seat on the lower level of 
the Rostrum next to the House Chief Clerk. 

Senate Sgt. at Arms then takes a position at . the 
desk of the House Sgt. at Arms. 

Desk staff will proceed to the north aisle -
chairs will be provided. 



President: 

President: 

President: 

President: 

Presioent: 

President: 

1 Gavel 

THEN 

"The Secretary of the Senate will call the roll of 
the Senate." 

(Roll call) 

"The Chief Clerk of the House will call the roll of 
the House." 

(Roll call) 

"Mr. Speaker, distinguished guests, and members of 
this Joint Assemblv: To exped i te procedure and if 
there is no obiection, the Commi ttee to escort 
Governor Atiyeh will be named by the Chair without 
the formality of a motion." 

1 Gavel 

"The Chair appoints Representatives Kerans and 
Hanneman and Senators Isham and Smith to serve as 
a committee to escort The Honorable Victor Atiyeh, 
Governor of the State of Oregon, within the Bar ~f 
the House." 

"Will everyone ple~se remain seated until the 
Governor arrives." 

(Governor will be waiting in Ceremonial Office) 

(The Committee enters the House door with the Governor, takes five steps 
and stops ••• ) 

President: 

Senator Isham: 

President: 

"The Chair recognizes Senator Isham." 

"Mr. President, I have the honor to present the 
Honorable Victor Ativeh, Governor of Oregon." 

"You will escort Governor Atiyeh to the Rostrum." 

3 Gavels 

(after Governor Atiyeh is ushered to his seat on 
the Rostrum. • • ) 



President: 

President: 

President: 

Speaker: 

Sneaker: 

1 Gavel 

Presents the Honorable Victor Atiyeh, Governor of 
Oregon, to deliver his Message to the Joint 
Assembly. 

(after Governor's Message--) 

(Express "thanks" to Governor) 

Senators Isham and Smith and Renresentatives 
Kerans and Hanneman will escort Governor Atiyeh 
from the House. 

(After Governor Atiyeh proceeds about half way to 
the exit ••• ) 

3 Gavels 

"The Senate will reconvene immediately in the 
Senate Chamber" 

"This Joint Assemblv is declared adiourned." 

1 Gavel 

(President hands gavel to Speaker) 

Assumes gavel immediately. If audience is seated, 
rap gavel 3 times to rise then say: 

"The House Sgt. at Arms will escort the President 
of the Senate, members and officers of the Senate 
from the Chamber." 

(when last person has cleared the door ••• ) 

1 Gavel 

Makes announcements relative to the House. 

# # # 

' 


